Honorable Wally Herger 2268 Rayburn Office Building Washington, D. C. 20515

Subject: Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC)
Project #606

Dear Sir:

We, your constituents in Shasta County, are again asking your support in triggering FERC to respond to our request for action that is in our attached letter. These are specific questions to encourage FERC to follow their own laws and conform to the process required by National Environmental Protection Agency (NEPA).

As the letter to FERC states, the approach to the "Surrender Document" by PG&E is not in accord with the existing agreements and creates an aura of distrust. Specific action by FERC can save California ratepayers Millions of dollars.

Media coverage has made the public aware of the problems associated with the potential loss of the fishing at Kilarc (East Valley Times, Redding Record Searchlight, Sacramento News Review, and Redding TV ABC Channel 7).

Enclosed is a copy of a front page article from the Redding News paper that resulted from the unannounced meeting at Kilarc on 16th 'Aug, 2007. As stated in the letter to Mr. Black of FERC, PG&E is not providing for options as required by the "Surrender Application". It is a case of "my mind is made up, don't bother me with facts".

The FoCCP and the "SAVE KILARC" Committee would appreciate receiving the results of the evaluation of the tour/review. If you can provoke some answers to our concerns or the results of the latest review it would be of value to the local stakeholders.

Information has been received that PG&E scheduled meetings (2), with individual water users without general notification to all users with water rights. This approach questions the ethics involved.

We have previously brought the situation to the attention of FERC, but the answers lack any indication of activity for resolution. Again we are seeking your understanding of local concerns and what might be best for the fish.

Your help is appreciated

Thomas Glenn Dye

"SAVE KILARC" Committee Chair Retired Registered Professional

Engineer State of California

Robert J. Koth

Vice Chair, Acting Chair

Friends of Cow Creek Preserve

W/Attachments:

Story on Kilarc-Record Searchlight 8/22/07 Letter to Andrew J. Black, FERC 8/24/07